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GREETER 
 

Rick Holdcroft 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Decisions, decisions.  The Club has 

decided to work with Gross High 

School in the near future for high 

school scholarship awards since it is 

most responsive to our participation.  

If the other local high schools express 

a renewed interest in us, we’ll 

consider them as time progresses.  

We’ll also work with Bellevue 

University which has been very 

receptive to our efforts and provided 

us with very deserving young people 

appreciative of our assistance for their 

education.   

 

At present, the Club is still 

considering options for potential grant 

projects to submit to the District.  One 

is a possible project to involve more 

young women in Y programming, the 

other, possible improvements to the 

house operated by Women 

Rejuvenated for trafficked females.  

Four of us have participated in the 

required training program so we meet 

the requiring prerequisite.  We’ve had 

great projects in the past and I’m sure 

we’ll have a worthwhile project to 

submit for District review soon – 

deadline to submit is May 31.   

                                                                    

Again, welcome to new members 

Michelle Andahl and Kyle Green.  We 

look forward to your helping us grow 

our Club.  We’ll welcome Bob back 

this month and Jeff has lined up a 

great month of programs so please 

plan to attend meetings as your 

schedules permit.   

 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
May 1st: Kim Baxter, Rotarian who 
will share his story of setting up a 
clinic in Africa 
May 8th:  Jeff Cooper, dir of corp 
services Schrock Innovations-how 
to keep your computer alive. What 
Schrock is and does to help you 
May 15th Bill Bowes, retired fire 
chief, Papillion Fire Dept…share 
thoughts about the development of 
fire services and fire protection 
today in Papillion 



May 22th: Tracy Stratman, director 
Papillion Recreation thoughts on 
Papillion Landing and other 
Recreation services which the city 
offers 
    
FROM ROTARY INTERNATIOAL 
 
Korean members assess 
earthquake damage in Turkey, 
pledge relief 
 

Posted on April 27, 2023 

Members of the assessment team from Korea 
listen to District 2430 Governor Emre Öztürk 
(white jacket) during a visit to a tent village in 
the earthquake-damaged area of Turkey. 
By Duck-JU Lee, Rotary Club of 
Cheonan Dream, Korea 
 
After the earthquake that 
devastated parts of Turkey, a team 
of Rotary members from District 
3620 (Korea) traveled to the 
affected area to assess the damage 
and support our fellow Rotarians. 
The journey to the region where the 
earthquake caused the most 
damage was long and arduous. It 
took our team a solid two days to 
arrive at our destination. 

It was my first time in Turkey, but I 
noticed many similarities to home. 
The weather and air in early March 
felt the same. As we were heading 
from the central region of Turkey to 

Adana, I experienced a milder 
climate and vast landscapes. I was 
saddened to see the devastation in 
such a beautiful place. 

We were greeted by 50 Turkish 
Rotarians from District 2430 and 
District Governor Emre Öztürk 
when we arrived in Adana, a major 
city in the region. During the 
COVID-19 pandemic, we reached an 
arrangement between our districts 
to support one another. When we 
heard about the earthquake, our 
governor, Seo Young Lee, felt we 
should go and help. We agreed to 
assess the situation and provide 
necessary support. 

By visiting the site and 
understanding what was happening 
and what people needed, we could 
find better ways to help and be 
confident that our donations would 
make a difference. 

We first visited a temporary shelter 
for about 100 families in a 
gymnasium. People had set up tents 
outside because they feared being 
indoors after the traumatic 
earthquake. We experienced four 
aftershocks ourselves during the 
visit. They were powerful enough to 
give me a feeling for the trauma 
they faced. 

https://blog.rotary.org/2023/04/27/korean-members-assess-earthquake-damage-in-turkey-pledge-relief/


BELLEVUE PAPILLION ROTARY CLUB NEWSLETTER 
MAY 2023 

 

In Anatolia, the team saw houses that had 
collapsed and were leaning into the street. 
In Anatolia, we saw houses and 
buildings that had collapsed on 
both sides of the road. It felt like the 
entire city had been hit by a bomb. 
It was heartbreaking to the point of 
tears. The Turkish Rotary members 
told us that the earthquake had 
displaced more than 2 million 
refugees. This is equivalent to the 
population of my home province, 
Chungcheongnam-do. 

Turkey clubs in District 2430 set up 
110 tents just three days after the 
earthquake to provide shelter for 
those who lost their homes. 
Facilities such as toilets, showers, 
and water purifiers were installed 
to create a livable environment in 
this tent village. Another camp of 
200 tents were set up nearby, 
thanks to funds from The Rotary 
Foundation Disaster Response 
Fund, with plans to add up to 1,000 
more. People in the tent village 

recognized our Rotary branded 
clothing and thanked us for our 
support. 

Governor Öztürk told us they were 
doing their best to help people and 
wanted to communicate frequently 
to coordinate our help. Governor 
Lee promised to help with 
reconstruction efforts not only 
during his term, but for the next 
two governors, who also made the 
trip. 

We signed a memo of 
understanding to donate $40,000 to 
one of their global grant projects as 
an international partner and 
$30,000 of our District Designated 
Fund directly to their district. We 
began a fundraising campaign 
asking every member to give $10, 
which resulted in a donation of 
approximately $35,000 to the 
Foundation’s Disaster Response 
Fund. The donated funds will 
mainly be used to provide shelter 
for those who lost their homes, 
including the creation of container 
villages. 
I hope that not only our district but 
also many other districts in Korea 
and around the world will join in 
the relief efforts to help Turkey and 
practice humanity for those who 
have lost their homes, families, and 
cities. 

 

THE FOUR WAY TEST—of the 

things we think, say, or do: 

Is it the TRUTH? 

https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/apply-grants/rotary-disaster-response-grants
https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/apply-grants/rotary-disaster-response-grants


Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all 

concerned? 

 
 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
 

 
 
 

ROTARY TRIVIA 

(Answer in next month’s 
newsletter) 

How much money have Rotarians 
helped contribute towards 
eradicating Polio? 

ROTARY TRIVIA ANSWERS FROM 
LAST MONTH 

What year was Polio Plus program 
introduced? 

1985 

AREA MEETINGS 

Monday: 
Omaha Millard, Noon @ German 
American Society  
Tuesday: 
Omaha Morning, 7:00 am @ Happy 
Hollow Country Club   
Northwest, Noon @ Jerico’s 

Southwest Omaha Rotary Night 
Club, 5:30pm @Vincenzo’s 
Wednesday: 
Downtown, Noon @ Field Club 
Plattsmouth, Noon @ Plattsmouth 
State Bank 
Thursday: 
Suburban, Noon @ Anthony’s 
Friday: 
Omaha West, Noon @ Champions 
Run 
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